

Scott County Health Department

600 W. 4th Street | Davenport, IA 52801-1030 | P. 563-326-8618 | F. 563-326-8774 health@scottcountyiowa.gov | www.scottcountyiowa.gov/health

to the
Board of Health
June 11, 2021

Director's Attended Meetings

- Scott County Department Heads
- Scott County Health Department (SCHD) Incident Command Team (3)
- SCHD Staff Update (2)
- Iowa Department of Public Health (IDPH) Local Public Health Webinar (2)
- Quad Cities COVID-19 Coalition
- Scott County Emergency Management Agency (EMA) COVID Meeting
- Scott County School Leadership (2)
- IDPH COVID-19 Vaccine Provider Update (2)
- Scott County American Rescue Plan Act Funding Discussion
- After Action Plan Discussion-Continuity of Operations
- After Action Plan Discussion-Contact Tracing
- Scott County Board of Supervisors Agenda Review
- Open Discussion of Local Public Health Administrators (2)
- Health Related Priorities with Rene Gellerman and Marci Zogg, United Way
- Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition
- St. Ambrose University Master of Public Health Advisory Board
- Service Area 5 Vulnerable Populations Work Session
- Quad Cities Emergency Planning Committee
- Iowa Department of Inspections and Appeals 28E Update
- Practisynergy Oral Health Billing Discussion with Staff
- Scott County Kids Fiscal Committee
- Quad City Health Initiative Board
- Live Lead Free QC
- Bix 7 Planning Discussion with Dr. Katz and Staff
- White House National Provider Vaccine Town Hall

I would like to recognize the following employee for his years of service with the Department:

Mendell Smith, Environmental Health Specialist	2 years	May 25 th
Brittany Wall, Per Diem Nurse	6 years	May 10 th
Jana Foran, Per Diem Nurse	6 years	May 24 th
Leslie Ronnebeck, Correctional Health Nurse	15 years	May 12 th

I would like to acknowledge the following new employee:

Joyce Erickson, Per Diem Nurse Start May 19th

I would like to share the following resignation:

Kimberly Hochstein 3 months June 4th

Assessment

Assess and monitor population health status, factors that influence health, and community needs and assets

Community Health Assessment Steering Committee

Staff attended the Community Health Assessment Steering Committee meeting to discuss and prepare for the Community Health Assessment Stakeholder Committee meeting that took place on May 21, 2021. Stakeholders from a variety of sectors were invited to participate in the 2021 Community Health Assessment process. They attended the meeting virtually where they reviewed the past assessment and learned about the plan for the upcoming assessment. Their important role in the assessment process was discussed and they reviewed and modified the vision statement for the assessment. Many of the stakeholders agreed to participate in the focus groups planned for June and July to help gather additional data for our community. The Stakeholder Committee will meet again in September to review data collected from the assessment and again in October to prioritize needs and begin the Community Health Improvement Plan process.

CHANGE Tool Reassessment Completed

Staff completed the Community Health Assessment and Group Evaluation (CHANGE) Tool assessment for the Bettendorf Community School District. Since the original CHANGE Tool assessment in March 2019, the District has trained staff in hands-only CPR using the Family & Friends CPR Anytime kits and provided fitness DVDs, wellness and lifestyle books and yoga equipment to staff.

Investigate, diagnose, and address health problems and hazards affecting the population

Communicable Disease Program

Seven hundred and twenty communicable diseases were reported during May. They included seven hundred cases of COVID-19, four cases of cryptosporidiosis, four E. coli infections, one case of campylobacteriosis, four cases of hepatitis B, four cases of hepatitis C, and two cases of salmonellosis.

Rabies Risk Assessments

Twenty-two individuals required rabies risk assessments after exposures to sixteen dogs, five cats, and one bat. One bat exposed two individuals. Twelve individuals were recommended for rabies post-exposure prophylaxis for high risk exposures or bites above the shoulders, and seven started treatment.

Sexual Health Program

Thirty-six clients received sexually transmitted infection (STI) clinic services during May. Five clients tested positive for chlamydia and two tested positive for gonorrhea at the Health Department's clinic. In total, eighty-three cases of chlamydia, forty-one cases of gonorrhea, and four cases of syphilis were reported in Scott County during the month.

<u>Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program</u>

In May, there were six children receiving individual case management. Of those, five had a blood lead level less than 15 ug/dL and one had a blood lead level between 15-19 ug/dL. Three children with an initial blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL received supportive services (visual inspections, education over the telephone, appointment reminders) for lead poisoning this month. Of those, one had a blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL and two had a blood lead level less than 10 ug/dL. These children receive public health nursing support until two consecutive blood lead levels equal to or below 5 ug/dL are obtained.

Policy Development

Communicate effectively to inform and educate people about health factors that influence it, and how to improve it

Education on the Radio

The department contracted with local radio station WGVV Groove 92.5 to air a vaping cessation Quitline Iowa advertisement called "Vaping: A Message From Your Body." It counters the ideology of using vaping as a strategy to quit smoking. It states that because e-cigarettes usually have nicotine, they are addictive and that a person is simply "trading one addiction for another." It also discusses that e-cigarettes often have toxic chemicals that cause chronic lung disease and more. The tagline is, "Make the switch to quitting, not vaping." The advertisement is playing from May 24th through June 20th.

The Scott County Oral Health Network is also continuing its partnership with WGVV on the year-long campaign funded by Delta Dental. WGVV produced a new oral health messaging campaign highlighting the importance of oral health clearance prior to major medical surgery, i.e. joint or heart value replacement.

Strengthen, support, and mobilize communities, and partnerships to improve health

<u>Virtual Ribbon Cutting for Retail Food Safety Regulatory Collaborative</u>

Staff attended the virtual ribbon cutting for the Retail Food Safety Regulatory Collaborative. The Retail Food Safety Regulatory Collaborative, a partnership forged in 2019, has been working behind the scenes on innovative and strategic objectives to help bend the curve of foodborne illness in retail food. The Collaborative is comprised of the following associations and agencies: Association of Food and Drug Officials, Centers for Disease Control, Conference for Food Protection, Food and Drug Administration, National Association of County and City Health Officials (NACCHO), and National Environmental Health Association. Each association shared their experience in working with the other partners and the vision for the future – eliminate the occurrence of foodborne illness.

Planning Underway for 2022 Quad City Youth Conference

Staff attended a Quad City Youth Conference (QCYC) planning meeting. The goal of the meeting was to begin the discussion around planning the anticipated February 2022 QCYC event. Subcommittee assignments, ways to increase social media reach, the addition of a student advisory panel, and fundraising were all discussed. If the group can raise \$10,000, the Moline Foundation will match fifty percent of that amount. The group will suspend meetings through the summertime and come back together again in August 2021.

Quad Cities Substance Abuse Prevention Coalition

Staff participated in a meeting of the Quad Cities Substance Abuse Prevention Coalition (QCSAPC). Attendees shared agency updates. Chief Keith Kimball of the Bettendorf Police Department reported they are seeing an increase in methamphetamine use and property crimes. Sharon Kendall Dunn (citizen member of the coalition) planned to help pair May 2021 National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) events with QCSAPC promotional work. Chris Spencer, a juvenile parole officer, reported that they are experiencing staffing changes in their office so are hiring new officers soon. He also advised that their officers are seeing a rise in juvenile crime, likely due to the school year ending and weather improving. Linda Frederiksen of Medic EMS advised that her agency is seeing continued vaccine hesitancy, but has been able to streamline their dispatch protocol to save time and respond more quickly. They, like many EMS organizations across the country, are in need of more paramedics. Alexandra Rodriguez and Jason Otten from CADS reported that the strategic plan for their grant has been approved. They will focus on: 1) workplace substance use policies (primarily working with local food and beverage business owners in Davenport), 2) a media campaign, 3) law enforcement response, and 4) academic detailing (providing education in the community).

HEARTSafe Coalition Resumes Providing Education

The Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition (QCHC) resumed offering in-person and virtual Hands-Only CPR trainings. The QCHC board drafted a COVID-19 procedure for in-person trainings that was reviewed by Dr. Katz and approved by the QCHC Stakeholders. The in-person COVID-19 procedure requires masks to be worn properly by all in attendance who are not fully vaccinated, promotes social distancing, emphasizes hand hygiene, and assures cleaning the mannequins with hospital grade surface disinfectant before and after participants practice hands-only CPR skills.

Bettendorf Healthy Hometown Kick-Off

The department was invited to join the Bettendorf Healthy Hometown project. Healthy Hometown is sponsored by Wellmark Blue Cross Blue Shield and is designed to facilitate the process to provide expert consultation in areas such as policy, transportation, planning, dietetics, tobacco policy, and community development. Staff will continue to participate in this initiative.

Discussion of Opportunities for Education Through Big Brothers Big Sisters

Trameka Woods, Big Brothers Big Sisters of the Mississippi Valley, shared information with the Tobacco-Free Quad Cities Coalition regarding the trainings and presentations she can offer on topics, such as vaping/e-cigarettes, drug/substance use, suicide, mental health, problem gambling and alcohol. Her agency was recently awarded a grant from IDPH to offer these

services that promote prevention, awareness, and available help through IDPH's Your Life Iowa program. The trainings are free, virtual, last approximately 45 to 60 minutes, and are especially helpful for adults who are involved in the lives of middle school and high school aged youth, such as parents, mentors and teachers.

Food Rescue Partnership Recognizes Contributions of Pete Vogel

The Food Rescue Partnership (FRP) recognized Pete Vogel, Board Vice-Chair for his leadership and commitment to food rescue. Mr. Vogel served on the FRP Board since its onset in August 2015 and is stepping down to due to moving out of the area. FRP Stakeholders will continue to work on the strategic plan and elect the fiscal year 2022-2023 Board at the June meeting.

Give Kids a Smile Event Held

I-Smile™ partnered with QC Dentistry to host a free Give Kids A Smile Event. I-Smile™ staff pre-screened children from Washington Elementary to identify potential children to bring to the event. Staff at QC Dentistry provided dental prophylaxis, x-ray, sealants, and fluoride varnish to eight children. The department's I-Smile™ coordinator is providing care coordination to have diagnosed dental needs treated.

Head Start Advisory Committee

Staff attended the quarterly Head Start Advisory Committee meeting. Updates were provided regarding enrollment status. The Head Start locations will be opening up at full capacity starting in the fall. Health services, including dental, will also resume with the start of the new school year.

Food Staff Discuss COVID-19 Vaccine

Food Program team members have been communicating with licensed food service and retail establishments in rural areas of the county about COVID-19 vaccine and asking them to display signage regarding vaccination options in the community when completing inspections. Facilities have been open to the discussions and hanging posters and have provided feedback to help with additional messaging.

Create, champion, and implement policies, plans, and laws that impact health

<u>Planning Underway for a Preparedness Region 5 Active Shooter Exercise</u>

Staff attended a meeting of Preparedness Region 5 active shooter planning committee to begin the planning process for the state required active shooter tabletop and full-scale exercise. The exercise will be divided by county to make it a more manageable process. The Scott County exercise will consist of MEDIC EMS, both hospital systems, local fire departments and law enforcement, and the Health Department. Additional agencies will be added as needed.

BIX Medical Planning

Staff attended the 2021 BIX planning meeting to begin the safety and emergency operations center planning efforts that are involved with the event. Some safety details and plans have to be revisited since the race did not take place last year. COVID-19 prevention efforts are a major consideration in the planning and the group is working with our department and Dr. Katz to assure that all appropriate health and safety measures are taken.

Utilize legal and regulatory actions designed to improve and protect the public's health

Founded Food Service Complaints

Facility	Reason	Complaint Status
Los Portales, East Kimberly	No running water available	Resolved
Road, Davenport		
King's Harvest Ministries,	Mice	Working with pest control
West 3 rd Street, Davenport		company

Temporary Events

Event	Number of Inspections	Status
Freight House Farmer's	20 vendors and 6 mobile	Violations corrected on site;
Market, Davenport	units	Satisfactory

<u>Discussions with Humane Society of Scott County</u>

Staff met with board members of the Humane Society of Scott County (HSSC) to discuss leadership changes at both organizations, as well as an overview of the animal control program/process in Scott County.

Staff answered questions from Officer Knaack who is the new Animal Protection Services Manager at HSSC. Questions involved the process to undertake when needing to quarantine an animal from an uncooperative owner and the legal authority of animal control officers. Iowa law gives local public health the authority to address animal bite quarantine and the Board of Health's contract with HSSC designates that authority to HSSC.

Assurance

Assure an effective system that enables access to the individual services and care needed to be healthy

First Med Pharmacy Review

In April, one hundred and ninety inmates received six hundred and twenty-six prescriptions. The use of generic medication was at ninety-seven percent with mental health medications at one hundred percent generic.

Maternal, Child, and Adolescent Health Services Provided

I-Smile[™] provided direct care dental services at Children's Village West. Forty-seven children received a dental screening and fluoride varnish. Dental treatment needs are increasing across the country. I-Smile[™] is partnering with local dental offices to refer children for comprehensive diagnosis and dental care.

Staff provided Maternal Health services to twelve pregnant clients. Six individuals were approved for Medicaid Presumptive Eligibility. Referrals continue to come from WIC and local pregnancy centers.

Discussion with The Project of the Quad Cities

HIV program staff met with Lauren Gil, Director of Supportive Services and Tomika Abram, Project Director from The Project of the Quad Cities, to discuss the process for HIV referrals and services offered at their facility.

Johnson & Johnson Vaccine Offered

In May, the department began offering COVID-19 vaccine on a walk-in basis. In addition, parents/guardians of children coming for Immunization Clinic and Sexual Health Program clients are offered the vaccine. In addition, staff began going to Humility of Homes & Housing on May 20th and will continue for four consecutive Thursdays. As of May 31, over 200 vaccinations have been administered through these efforts.

Childhood Immunization Benchmark Reports

Typically, the Immunization Services Grant requires a mid-year report which triggers a report to the Board of Health on the immunization benchmarks for Scott County. This report requirement was waived due to COVID-19, however the numbers still need to be reported to the Board of Health. The numbers below are for children and adolescents in Scott County, whose records are in the Iowa Immunization Registry Information System during the first half of this fiscal year, July 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020.

- Children up to date at 24 months: 68%
 [DTaP (4) Hepatitis B (3), MMR (1) Haemophilus Influenzae type B (3), Polio (3) Varicella (1), Pneumococcal (4)]
- Adolescents aged 13-17 up to date: 69%
 [Tdap (1), Hepatitis B (3), MMR (2), Varicella (2), Meningococcal (1)]
- Adolescents aged 1-17 with a completed HPV series: 42%

Build and support a diverse and skilled public health workforce

Fundamentals of HIV Prevention Counseling

Staff attended the Fundamentals of HIV Prevention Counseling training presented by IDPH. The training provided education on HIV, HIV testing, HIV results, Hepatitis, treatments, counseling concepts, and counseling skills.

Child Care Nurse Consultant Training Continues

In an effort to assure that program needs are met, a public health nurse is receiving training through the IDPH Child Care Nurse Consultant (CCNC) Training Program. Our staff and her IDPH preceptor met to perform Iowa's Quality Rating System (QRS) assessments at a child care center as a part of the program. Staff is also involved in other learning opportunities such as a web conference that was held with staff from the Center for Disabilities and Development at the University of Iowa to discuss resources for children with special health needs.

COCA Call on Pfizer Vaccination of Adolescents

Staff attended the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) Clinician Outreach and Communication Activity (COCA) call, What Clinicians Need to Know About Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccination

of Adolescents. The webinar reviewed vaccine recommendations and clinical guidance for vaccinating adolescents 12-15 years of age with the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine.

CDC Call on Pregnancy During the Pandemic

Staff attended a CDC COVID-19 Partner Update entitled, *Pregnant During a Pandemic: What the Data Says About COVID-19 and the Vaccine*. The webinar reviewed the latest COVID-19 scientific data and COVID-19 vaccine safety for pregnant individuals.

COCA Call on Lyme Disease

Staff attended the CDC COCA call, *Lyme Disease Update*. During this webinar, presenters reviewed updates in Lyme disease epidemiology, diagnosis, treatment, and prevention and shared new educational tools for both healthcare providers and their patients.

St. Ambrose University Master of Public Health Internship Program

Staff and I met with Katelyn Horberg, St. Ambrose University, to learn more about their Master of Public Health student internship program. The department can either develop a job description to recruit students for an internship at SCHD or it is possible to work together with an interested student to identify a project. The students are required to log two hundred hours and complete a minimum of two deliverables with their projects. They must complete an applied practice experience application with their preceptor. Once a contract in confirmed and an agreement with the agency is in place, then the student may begin to collect hours.

Association on Maternal and Child Health Program Virtual Conference

Staff attended the Association on Maternal and Child Health Programs (AMCHP) virtual conference. This year's theme was Global Meets Local: A Global Approach for Local Outcomes. Global Health means seeking to achieve equity in all work that is done, in a way that promotes the well-being of every individual worldwide. Staff participated in a handful of workgroups including discussions on the impact COVID had on mental health, safer childbirth cities, climate change, maternal health outcomes, and preventing stillbirth. A major focus of the conference was on health equity and improving maternal health outcomes.

<u>Virtual Iowa Breastfeeding Conference and Iowa Breastfeeding Coalition Meeting</u>
Staff attended the virtual Iowa Breastfeeding Conference and Iowa Breastfeeding Coalition Meeting. Speakers discussed medication and mother's milk, different breastfeeding techniques, and conversations with breastfeeding parents.

Communication During the Pandemic

Staff attended the webinar, *The Vermont Way: Communicating through Science and Clear Public Health Messaging*. The presenters summarized the basic components of a public health communications strategy, how the strategy was used with respect to the Vermont Department of Health communications approach to COVID-19 and Crisis & Emergency Risk Communication (CERC), some pitfalls to try and avoid in public health communications, and how to apply principles of effective communication's strategy by analyzing a current campaign.

Webinar on Infant and Early Childhood Mental Health and Development Disorders

Staff attended the Zero to Three organization's webinar, *DC: 0-5 Overview*. The Diagnostic

Classification (DC) of Mental Health & Development Disorders of Infancy & Early Childhood: 0-5

published in 2016 is an update from the previous DC: 0-3R released in 2005. DC: 0-5 was revised by a task force using guidance from both practitioners and researchers. The major changes were to expand the age range to 5 years, extend criteria to younger ages if appropriate, include a diagnostic algorithm for each disorder, require distress and/or functional impairment, include all disorders relevant for young children, include more attention to cultural context, text provided for each disorder, group disorders into clusters, and include a crosswalk included for the DSM-5 and ICD-10.

Roundtable on Adolescent Mental Health

Staff attended the Maternal, Child, and Adolescent Health (MCAH) Virtual Roundtable on Adolescent Mental Health. Kate Klefsted shared ways they connected with their Mental Health Region to determine what is already being done for children and adolescents and to discuss what makes sense regionally since four different MCAH programs are served by the same Mental Health Region. Emily DesPlanque shared that their MCAH program has done an inperson health fair, most recently virtually, planned with a local suicide prevention group targeting junior and senior year students focusing on mental health. Vicki Gassman shared that MCAH and Mental Health America in Dubuque prepared adolescent mental health care packages. Funding was secured for the care packages, and teens from Mental Health America reviewed written materials on magnets. The care packages were sent to medical and health professional offices, along with community agencies. Future care packages will be sent to counselors and schools.

STI Update

Staff attended the STI update presented by the St. Louis STI/HIV Prevention Training Center. The four-hour update provided education on current issue in diagnosis, treatment, and care including other development relating to the critical care of syphilis, gonorrhea, chlamydia, and evidence-based practice for STI/HIV prevention.

Improve and innovate public health functions through ongoing evaluation, research, and continuous quality improvement

NACCHO Performance Improvement Workgroup

Staff attended the NACCHO Performance Improvement Workgroup meeting as her term will expire at the end of June. The group discussed Healthy People 2030 and how it connects to the social determinants of health. An update was provided by NACCHO on their progress through the design phase of the Mobilizing for Action through Planning and Partnerships (MAPP) evolution. Discussion around the pandemic and how it is impacting strategic plans and Community Health Assessments and Health Improvement Plan processes occurred between members.

Informing Template Workgroup

Staff participated in the introductory IDPH MCAH Informing Template Workgroup meeting. The group reviewed the current requirements and discussed what questions to ask families to determine useful methods of communication and materials. The main topic of discussion was "What are the top five?" In other words, what are the key pieces of information a family needs and finds helpful during Informing? An IDPH intern will help organize further data collection,

team assignments, and meetings.

Assessment of Non-Public Schools Needs

Staff sent out the school needs assessment to all of the non-public schools to allow for selection of services for the 2021-2022 school year. Some feedback was received as well pertaining to services provided during the 2020-2021 school year.

After Action Planning

As the pandemic pace shifts to less of an "emergency" it is important to reflect on the what worked well and what could be improved upon in order to plan for next time. During May, after action discussions were held surrounding case investigation and contact tracing, continuity of operations decisions, and the vaccination clinic at the former Sears building. The data gathered from these meetings will be compiled and documented for future planning efforts.

Medication Administration Audits

Staff performed medication administration audits at the non-public schools. Audits are performed annually. The purpose of the audits is to verify the safe administration and documentation of medication provided to students within the school setting. Staff education and feedback were provided.

Priority Dispatch Review

Staff attended the quarterly priority dispatch meeting where EMS response determinants are discussed and evaluated based on the calls received. EMS personnel are able to ask for the review of specific calls where they believe the response does not match the severity (or lack of severity) of the event. Multiple calls were reviewed during this meeting and changes to the current determinant structure were voted on.

Build and maintain a strong organization infrastructure for public health

Iowa Public Health Association Congressional Regional Meeting

The department has agreed to host an Iowa Public Health Association (IPHA) Congressional Regional meeting in August. IPHA will send invitations out to Representative Mariannette Miller-Meeks, Senator Joni Ernst, and Senator Chuck Grassley. The meeting will be approximately 1.5 to 2 hours and will consist of a department tour, a possible panel presentation on public health to include staff and community/regional partners, and a question and answer session with the congressional attendees. Staff will assist IPHA in its planning efforts.

Meetings Attended by Staff

Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices
American Academy of Sanitarians Board
Bettendorf Healthy Hometown Community Discussion
Bettendorf Healthy Hometown Kick-Off
Bi-State Regional Trails Committee
Clinical Review/Provider Panel

Community Health Assessment Stakeholder Committee

Community Health Assessment Steering Committee

Dan Nickey, Iowa Waste Reduction Center

Donald Owens, IDPH Division of Tobacco Use Prevention and Control

Food Rescue Partnership

Food Rescue Partnership Board

IDPH COVID-19 Long Term Care Webinar

IDPH COVID-19 Update

IDPH Team Up with Tobacco Use Prevention and Control (TUPC)

Iowa Breastfeeding Coalition

Iowa Food Contracts

IPHA Advocacy Committee (2)

IPHA Social Media Community of Practice

James Cushing, Wellmark

Katelyn Horberg, St. Ambrose University

Kayla Leu, Bettendorf Community School District

Kelly Meyer and Emily Snyder, OnMedia

Live Lead Free QC Coalition

Lutheran Services in Iowa Coordinated Intake

MCAH Group for Health Equity

MCAH Informing Template Workgroup

Mitch Tollerud, Scott County

NACCHO Performance Improvement Workgroup

Physical Activity Policy Research and Evaluation (PAPREN) Equity Resilience Workgroup

PAPREN Workplace Workgroup

Physical Activity Access meeting with IDPH

Physical Activity Access Quarterly Meeting

Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition

Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition Board

Quad Cities Substance Abuse Prevention Coalition (QCSAPC)

Quad City Emergency Planning Committee

Quad City Youth Conference

Riverway Steering Committee

Scott County Kids Health Committee

Suzanne Tanner, Iowa State University Extension

Tina Plett, Ashley Wandera, and Jamie Bumgardner, Community Health Care, Inc.

Tobacco Free Quad Cities

Waste Commission Board

William Jackson, 92.5 WGVV

WISEWOMAN FY21 Spring Meeting

Attachment 1: Reports from database on education the department provided to the community and service providers, media inquiries and press releases/conferences





Education provided between May 1, 2021 and May 31, 2021

Education To:	Presentation Date	Total Audience	Requesting Organization	Description
Community				
	5/22/2021	10	Sheriff Reserves	Bloodborne Pathogens
Service Providers				
	5/5/2021	11	Genesis	Genesis Oral Care Project
	5/19/2021	12	Genesis	Genesis Oral Care Project
	5/20/2021	2	Genesis Medical Internship Program	Health Department Orientation

Friday, June 11, 2021 Page 1 of 1





Media Inquiries between May 1, 2021 and May 31, 2021

Request Date	Nature of Request	Request From	Newspaper	Radio	Television
5/4/2021	CoVID-19	Staff Member			
5/14/2021	CoVID-19	Newspaper	Quad City Times		
5/20/2021	Other	Television			WHBF-TV4

Friday, June 11, 2021 Page 1 of 1